

# Adams County Snowmobile Association

## November 3, 2022 Cedar Shack

The November 3, 2022 meeting was called to order at 7:01pm by President Gordy Carlson. There were 22 members present. All clubs were represented except Coloma and New Haven.

The **Secretary** read the minutes from the October 6<sup>th</sup> meeting. There was one change, Coloma was at the October meeting. A motion to accept was made by Gary Gevers, seconded by Nancy Carlson. All in favor, motion carries.

The **Treasurer** reported that no checks or deposits were made so the balance is still \$XXX. A motion to accept was made by Nancy Carlson, seconded by Bryan Meyer. All in favor, motion carries.

**Darren:** reminded everyone to notify landowners when you are out working on your trails that groups will be out there.

**Gary** handed out the report from the fall workshop and directors meeting. He told about placing signs on State owned land. A reminder about the elections coming up. Remember to check with the candidates who are snowmobile friendly. He reminded clubs to apply for the snowmobile friendly award. He talked about scholarships available through the AWSC. A reminder for clubs to write an article in the WSN magazine. Try to increase your membership by 10% to enter a cash drawing. Canada makes it mandatory to watch a video before people can get their trail pass. AWSC is looking to do that too. New rates for grooming. Keep back up records. If you have a Facebook page, a web page, let AWSC know. KAOS had a food drive at the workshop.

**Old business:** Steve maps are ready to go to the printer. Maps would probably be at the December meeting. Bryan has a meeting with the Adams Chamber this week.

**New business:** Melissa showed everyone the new ACSA logo that we will now use. Jerry Wiessinger showed everyone the sign for the Sno-Bandits memorial trail for Larry Halverson that runs from south of Beaver Ave north to Badger Ave. He asked if the association would like to share the expense with us for these signs. The total cost is \$340, Jack Pine Savages donated \$150 towards the sign. Gordy made a motion that the association pay the balance of the bill, seconded by Stacie Wilson. All in favor. Dennis Kulwicki said that some county clubs do not have their own logo and asked if those clubs could use our new logo and add their club name under it. It was agreed that clubs can use it. Steve asked if a sticker could be made of this logo so clubs can put it on the club groomer machines. Melissa will look into pricing for that and clothing.

A motion to adjourn at 7:30pm was made by Nancy Carlson, seconded by Robert Schmidt. All in favor.

The next meeting will be December 1<sup>st</sup> at 7pm at Cedar Shack.

Kathy Halverson, Secretary